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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 7th January 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

David Leonard, Jeanette Morton, Patricia Gibson, Bill Clements, Ken Tweedie, John Patton, Alan Hunter, Sam Howlett, Morris Cameron, William Caughey, Ronnie Kennedy, Allan Davison, Stephen Kennedy, Paul Kirk, Fred McCrea
Apologies

Apologies were received from David Johnson (Laganvale), Boris Pinto (Murley), Mark Sefton (Downshire)
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Correspondence was received from the Association of Brass Band Adjudicators including an updated list of adjudicators and guidance on fees and expenses. 
Treasurer’s Report

Allan Davison welcomed new treasurer Stephen Kennedy and wished him all the best in his new role. 

Stephen informed the meeting that the balance in the current account was £3372.85 with investment account balance being £2059.73. 
He noted that some affiliation fees were outstanding and contest entry fees are now due for Fivemiletown.
It was agreed by those present that, in line with best practice, the bank should be instructed to enforce a 2 signature rule on all cheques going forwards. Stephen Kennedy to be added to the names of Ken Tweedie and Paul Kirk the current signatories.
Festival of Brass
A query was raised regarding the recordings which were made at the contest as they had not yet been made available to bands. Paul Kirk had been in contact with Michael Alcorn recently and hopefully the recordings will be available soon.


Referring to the Festival of Brass, Morris Cameron suggested that future contests have prize money advertised before the date of the contest in order for bands to judge how much effort to put in to each element of their programme. He added that the prize fund would likely not affect contest entry. Allan Davison advised that prize money was generally decided on the day of any contest as door takings and programme sales were included in the prize fund. 
The issue will be discussed at the next meeting when the draw for the Fivemiletown contest is made.

Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
Alan Hunter advised there had been a delay with some entries but the following entries have been made to date:
Seniors: A solos 13, B solos 15, C solos 4, Slow Melody 25, A Quartet 5, B Quartet 1, Ensemble 4 A 10-piece 2 B 10-piece 0

Juniors: 17+U 10, 15+U 42, 12+U 26, 10+U 15, 17+U ensemble 5, 12U ensemble 3, Junior Band 4

Allan Davison advised the meeting that Les Neish now has an availability issue due to work commitments at Royal Northern College who now require him on the date of the Solos & Quartets for their open day as he is their tutor and band conductor.

Some new names were proposed for Senior Section Adjudicator: Harry Kelly, Stephen Barnett, Joe McKee and Martin Wall.

Discussions were also held regarding whether to bring someone in from England and pay expenses. It was felt however that people who had entered the competition hadn’t entered because Les Neish was adjudicating.

Paul Kirk confirmed that Downshire Brass are happy to provide catering on the day.

John Houston has been confirmed as adjudicator for Junior Sections.

Paul Kirk to confirm that a piano will be made available at the venue and that it has been tuned.

Fivemiletown Contest
Allan Davison confirmed that he had been in contact with the Valley Hotel to confirm that everything is in order. They advised that they have an event on in the venue at 10pm but this shouldn’t be an issue.
Paul Kirk confirmed the following entries:
4th Grade: Warrenpoint Silver, Banbridge Silver, Dungannon Silver, Poyntzpass Silver

3rd Grade: CWA Brass, St Mark’s Silver, Wellington Memorial Silver, Comber Silver

2nd Grade: Roughan Silver, Ballyduff Silver, 3rd Carrickfergus Silver, Templemore Silver

Championship: Murley Silver, Laganvale Silver, Downshire Brass, 1st Old Boys Silver, Strabane Concert Brass.

Paul noted that there may be further entries before the day is out.

Bill Caughey suggested that as there were a high number of entries, that bands make an effort to reduce the length of compere notes.

Ian Brownbill has been confirmed as music adjudicator as Philip Harper could not commit.
John Williamson at the Valley Hotel has been approached to see whether he would fulfil the role of entertainment adjudicator but he could not say for definite due to other commitments. If John is unavailable, then it was agreed by those present that Joe McKee be contacted.

Alan Hunter mentioned that he had recently spoken to Wilfie Piper and he is happy to be considered for the role at future contests. 

Due to the high number of entries it was agreed that the 10 minute time limit allocated to each band for setting-up would be strictly enforced.

Allan Davison will confirm rehearsal facilities with the Murley band.

Spring Festival 2012

Entry forms for Spring Festival will be going out to band secretaries shortly. Closing date for the contest will be the next BBL meeting on 4th February. 

Les Neish has already been confirmed as adjudicator.
Entry Fees were confirmed as £40 for Championship & 2nd Grade bands, £30 for all other grades.

As agreed at the AGM in December, bands will play their own choice of music on the day.
Sections were agreed as follows:

School Bands

Junior Bands

5th Grade / Unaffiliated

4th Grade

3rd Grade

2nd Grade

Championship

Alan Hunter to check with Regent House whether they still have a trophy belonging to the BBL.
Alan Hunter to contact Bob Quick in WELB to request the use of WELB percussion on the day.

Allan Davison to contact the North West Festival regarding possible sponsorship.

Other Business

Sam Howlett advised the meeting the Clive McBride was very ill with cancer. It was suggested that the BBL send Clive a card wishing him well.
Allan Davison advised the meeting that Dungannon Silver and Third Carrickfergus bands were bringing over several members of the Cory Band and Steve Sykes on the Easter Weekend (6th/7th/8th April) with the intention of running workshops and masterclasses. Invites would be going out to bands shortly.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 4th February at 3pm in Laganvale Band Room. 
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